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Dear prayer partners in our ministry, 
 
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ.  In this month of thanksgiving, we are thankful for your 
partnership with us and your faithfulness to support us.  We are  going to share what God is doing in our 
shared ministry. 
 
Thank you for praying for our story telling at the local elementary school.  Last month we shared a story 
that you are wonderful, you are special and you are important.  Because some kids come from difficult 
family situation, our hope is to build them up.  For some students it is the first time that they know they 
are important.  Pray for the Lin family that we visited and invited to the church and the mother took her 
kids to the church last Sunday.  We can see this Mrs. Lin also need help.  Mrs. Lin’s son is in the story 
telling class.  Continue to pray for Irene and Joycelyne who help this class. 
 
Thank you for praying for our junior high teachers.  They meet every Thursday at noon.  This semester 
has a new teacher who joined the fellowship.  They meet to read the Bible and pray, but once a month 
they just pray and share because some seekers may come.   Please pray for the seekers will also want to 
come to the church when they are invited.  We are praying for two teachers who were discipled but 
have not committed to come Sundays.  Their names are I-Chi and Susan. 
 
Thank you for praying for our Taiwanese group that meets on Saturday morning.  We meet in Larry’s 
house for praising, reading, sharing and praying.  Praise the Lord!  On Oct. 22nd, Larry’s mother 
accepted Jesus into her heart.  Pray for the Holy Spirit to work in this family.  We know the father has 
not yet accepted the LORD in his heart.  Our old member Mr. Pan is living in a nursing home now.  We 
visit him once a month, but only three people can go due to the pandemic. 
 
Thank you for praying for Mr. Hsu who passed away Oct. 17th.   Mr. Hsu was Tim’s Sunday morning 
helper.  We had a memorial service on Sunday Oct. 30th.  Pray for God to comfort this family and 
salvation for the whole family. 
 



Thank you for praying for our Evergreen fellowship.   Last month we met in the park and talked about 
the birthdays.  Tim shared about his spiritual birthday story.  We also shared about the meaning of the 
R.O.C. flag.  The spiritual meaning of the flag is: red color is the salvation for the whole country, the blue 
means heaven, the white means holy, and the twelve points means God’s reign. 
 
On Oct. 29th we have nine people came to church to pass out the gospel tracts.  We separated into 
three groups for two communities.  We do this once a season.  The next time will be Dec. 23rd. 
 
Thank you for praying for our cell groups.  We had a leaders meeting on Oct. 23rd.   The purpose is to 
know each cell group situation and encourage each other.  Pray for the cell group leaders to have a 
shepherd’s heart. 
 
This Tuesday we met with Sherry a missionary from Myanmar.  She works for an orphanage in 
Myanmar.  We got to know how hard the life is there.  Our church is one of her prayer supporters.  Her 
prayer is that more people will have a burden to support the mission. 
 
Continue to pray for the pandemic in Taiwan.  Local cases are still over thirty thousand a day.  Our city 
has over four thousand a day. Recently four people from our church got COVID. 
 
Today in our prayer time we prayed for the Caldwell FMC.  We have been there many times and know 
some of the people.  They always send a wedding anniversary and birthday card.   Please let us know 
how we can pray for you. 
 
Joyfully serving in Taiwan 
Tim and Lily 
 

 

Mr. Pan 


